CCKC Board Meeting Minutes July 8, 2019

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Bob Von Cloedt, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, Denny Hartmann, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Mark Delcase, Dan Christiansen, Rebecca Paukner, Andy Hiller. Stan Raciak, Scott Jackson and Sergio Pappa were excused. George Broecker and Pete Monaghan were absent.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the June meeting were presented and approved with minor changes

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: Gross income appears to be down slightly from last year. The weather has been a huge factor affecting our business.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Jerry Lis: Business was especially good last Friday due to good weather and many people having the day after the holiday off. The range is looking for a cashier. Repairs on the baffels are on holds due to the weather.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: Everything is going well. Nothing out of the ordinary.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: (excused) We lost 3 shooting positions due to the flooding in the back. There are weather related problems with the woods walk also.

SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: We lost 3 range officers. Business has been good, depending on the weather. We started opening on Fridays starting last week. The parking lot is finished. Mark Delcase and Sergio Pappa installed parking bumpers. We lost 4 machines due to the weather. The water heater at the clubhouse is not functional. Repairs are being checked into. The 5 stand is open despite waiting on new machines. Arrangements are being made depending on the weather,

BLACK POWDER:

Dan Christiansen: It has been fairly busy. The 22 range is doing well. We.re beginning to see some new faces. The road needs work especially cutting back the brush. There is a Civil War shoot scheduled for July 20 and 21.

COWBOY:

Denny Hartmann: There is a match scheduled for this weekend. We had an NCOW and a wild bunch shoot the last weekend of June. We had 23 shooters attending. Things are going well.

CORRESPONDENCE:

none

OLD BUSINESS:

The membership count stands at 3071. Range brochures will be updated and circulated to local businesses.

Bob Von Cloedt and Paul Coleman have put together information and submitted it to WE energy to give us a gas service and installation estimate.

Beavers are providing a ongoing challenge for CCKC. Drainage pipes are being installed thru the dam and it seems to be working.

Advertising- It has been suggested that we check out the possibility of handing out our brochures at Bass Pro Shop as well as a few other establishments.

NEW BUSINESS:

The field that we rent has not been planted this year due to the weather and the decrease in grain prices. So no rent money is anticipated.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Mark Delcase. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary